Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board 

Regular Meeting Minutes

May 6, 2010

Public Safety Building

Open Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	06/03/10
	TBD
	71. Collect information from cities that have already implemented the SLM.  

	06/03/10
	Gmeindl
	90. Contact absent members of the BB and ask them what it would take to get them to participate.

	06/03/10
	Gmeindl
	104.  Find out who to contact at the CVB regarding printing of the Bike Map.

	06/03/10
	Gmeindl
	105.  Contact Terry Hough regarding keeping the shoulders of Mon Blvd. continuously free of grit and gravel.

	06/03/10
	Gmeindl
	106.  Email G. Shogren regarding appropriate imagery for the proposed BB billboards.  


Meeting Minutes:

Agenda Item 1 (Schmooze time) 

The May 2010 monthly meeting of the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (BB) was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Public Safety Building by Chairman Frank Gmeindl with the following members attending:

· Frank Gmeindl, Betsy Shogren, Marilyn Newcome, Don Spencer, Jim Rye, Chip Wamsley, Jonathan Rosenbaum, Arpan Prabhu, Jonathan Zerbe (acting WVU representative), and gunnar Shogren. 
· Absent members: Aira Burkhart, Derek Springston, Hugh Kierig, Chet Parsons, Paul Becker, Janel Bedard, Don Dickerson, and Alice Vernon. 

· Visitors: Ryan Post, Ralph LaRue, Bill Austin, and Kelly Tabor.  

Agenda Item 2 (Agenda)

The agenda was approved with the addition of Item #9.1: Austin will discuss some MPO issues with the BB. 

Agenda Item 3 (Minutes of Last Meeting)
The minutes from the April meeting were approved without change.  

Agenda Item 4 (Action Items)

· #71 – Open.  Bedard is absent. This Action Item will likely receive a new assignation. 

· #90 – Open. 

· #103 – Closed.  The City swept the shoulders of Monongalia Blvd. clean. However, they need swept again.  

· #104 – Open.    

Agenda Item 5 (Ripe Banana Issues)
· Don Spencer inquired about the status of Share the Road signs on 40+mph roads in Morgantown.  These were part of the original Shared Lane Marking proposal that was initially approved and then rejected.  ( While the DOH did not specifically axe the proposal for the Share the Road signs, there has been no mention of it since.  The original committee on this subject will be revived and a new revised proposal will be submitted.  
· Chip Wamsley provided an update on the downtown parking project.  The prototype for the post-and-loop design will arrive at the end of the second week in May.  After the prototype is approved, it will take 3 months for the real post-and-loop racks to be constructed and delivered.  They should be installed downtown by fall. 

Agenda Item 6 (WVU Cycling Rep)

The WVU Cycling Club has elected Jonathan Zerbe to be the new WVU Cycling representative, replacing Janel Bedard.  The BB unanimously approved this decision.  Jon will serve as an “acting member” until the Traffic Commission officially approves his appointment.  Welcome to the Board, Jon (unofficially)!

Agenda Item 7 (Education Initiative)

Frank distributed a packet detailing the Education Committee Highlights of April 2010.  This is attached at the end of the minutes, with a couple updates. 

Agenda Item 8 (Mon. Blvd. Bike Lane)

The WVU Athletic Dept. and Security both agreed to enforce the “No Parking” rule on Mon. Blvd at all times.  This was the last major hurdle before full approval for installing signage and paint for the proposed bike lane up Mon Blvd.  Also, Frank will speak to Terry Hough regarding keeping the lane free of grit and gravel.  

Agenda Item 9 (Finances)
All the members in attendance approved the April education program expenses incurred by the BB as compiled and presented by Gmeindl.  

Agenda Item 9.1 (Bill Austin’s Comments)
The BB was fortunate to have Bill Austin, the Director of the Morgantown Metropolitan Planning organization (better known as the MPO) attend tonight’s meeting.  Bill discussed plans for the long-range transportation plan, which will be developed within the next fiscal year (starts July 1).  He has a strong desire to collaborate with the BB to get input for improving the existing road networks for cycling.  His idea is to “Build on the Spine,” a way to approach funding and implementation issues in bite-size chunks.  The BB is quite excited and hopeful that Morgantown has an MPO director that understands the importance of safe roads for cycling.  Hopefully Bill Austin will be able to attend future BB meetings.  

Agenda Item 10 (New Action Items)
#105 – Gmeindl: Contact Terry Hough regarding keeping the shoulders of Mon Blvd. continuously free of grit and gravel. 

#106 – Gmeindl:  Email G. Shogren regarding appropriate imagery for the proposed BB billboards.  

Agenda Item 11 (Meeting Evaluation)
+
The BB is very appreciative of Bill Austin’s presence at the meeting and is hopeful for future collaborative efforts with the MPO.  

+
The time schedule was followed well this month.  

Chairman Gmeindl adjourned the meeting at ~8:03 pm.  The next meeting is planned for June 3, 2010 at 6:30 PM.

Minutes submitted by Betsy Shogren, 05/07/10. 
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Education Highlights

Accomplishments during April 2010

1. Full weekend Confident City Cycling Traffic Skills 101 classes scheduled for one weekend each month through July.   Nobody signed up for the April 10-11 class.

2. Bite-size Monday night 6 pm 1 hour classes scheduled through July.  Conducted 4 in April.  Participation is up to 7.

3. CCC course ad running every Thu, Fri, Sat in Dominion Post.  During April, the ad generated approximately 5 inquiries.  The cost of the ad will force us to downsize it and shift most of the content to the www.BikeMorgantown.com web site.

(Update from meeting: Don Spencer suggested that the BB Ed Committee shifts its focus in target audiences with this ad.  Obtaining rack cards or flyers to post at bike shops, BoParc, major employers, Boy and Girl Scout meeting locations, etc., might target an audience that is more likely to take the CCC course. ) 

4. Met with Robert Tinnell of Douglas Education Center to plan cable TV spots.  Provided various scenario descriptions.  Tinnell’s former student Aaron Shelton will lead project and is developing scripts.  Need to line up shooting talent and schedule shooting.

5. www.BikeMorgantown.com development continues.  Feedback appreciated.

6. Paul got agreement from the Dominion Post to publish a bicycle education article the last Thursday of every month.  Thanks, Paul!

7. Article Start Pedaling for National Bike Month published in April 29 Dominion Post.  

8. Articles by Chip on ABC Quick Check and by Frank on Same Roads, Same Rights, Same Rules accepted by the Dominion Post.  

9. Janel completed draft article on Bicycling on the Trail.

Plans for May 2010
1. Get Aaron Shelton under contract (Completed between the time these education highlights were written and the Bicycle Board meeting was conducted.).  Shoot and edit cable spots.  Display cable spots.

2. Complete billboards.  Display after May 11 elections.

3. Complete newspaper articles:

a. Bicycling in Traffic (Frank & Marilyn)

b. Driving Near Bicyclists (Frank)

c. Bicycling and Pedestrians (Janel & Don S.)

4. Continue www.BikeMorgantown.com development:

a. Explain Google Maps By Bicycle

b. Display Bike Route Map

c. Put articles up that were published in DP

d. Start blog

5. Deliver full-weekend CCC TS 101 course May 8-9 (so far only 2 signed up)

6. Deliver 1 hour Monday night courses May 3, 10, 17, 24, 31.

7. Complete latest draft of Bike Route Map and meet with Commerce and Visitors Bureau to get printed and distributed[image: image1.png]
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